Sioux Falls Sno Trackers

Snowmobile Club

October 2017 Newsletter
Up front notes and reminders:
· Our next meeting will be held on Thursday, October 19th at The Ramkota in Sioux Falls.  Note the date and location!!  Social time/meal starts around 6:00 p.m. in the restaurant, meeting starts at 7:00 p.m. in the Boardroom.  This will be our November meeting as both our regular meeting date and the week previous have conflicts.
· Some items that I would expect to be discussed at the next meeting:

· Plans for the hospitality room at this year’s convention
· Creating a ‘teaser’ video to show at this convention to get folks started thinking about next year’s convention
· General plans for the upcoming snowmobile season.
· The Club is supporting a vintage snowmobile show at Power Brokers on October 28.  Come check it out and help us out if you can!
· This year’s South Dakota Snowmobile Association Annual Convention is November 3rd and 4th in Brookings at the Days Inn.
· The Vern Eide Motoplex snowmobile Open House is October 26 from 5:00 to 8:00 p.m.
· The Interlakes (Madison) Open House is November 2nd.
Since my last newsletter:

The Annual Club meeting was held on April 29, 2017 at Tailgators in Brandon. Officers elected for the 2017/2018 year are:

President:  Duane Duerr

Vice-president:  Rich Kornmann

Treasurer:  Hazel Seloover

Secretary:  Bob Van Den Oever

Board Members:

Kim Raap

Dave Rave

Matt Seloover

Pat Hanten Duerr

Johnny Houg

Ryan Longhenry

Greg Nordstrom

The Summer Work Picnic was held on July 29th.  On that day (and some others) the trailers and all the signage was cleaned up and organized.
The Annual Steak Fry was held on September 23rd at the Big Sioux Recreation Area with a good attendance.  An enjoyable time was had by all, especially by Duane Duerr who won the $100 drawing for all those who had paid their memberships by the end of the meeting.
The Board met twice over the summer and the Convention Committee also met several times over the summer.
Our first Club meeting for the season was held on October 5 at the Monarch in Renner.

Trail marking – where it could be done – was begun on October 14 and continued on October 15.  Some of the ditches have not yet been mowed so they could not be marked.  I would suspect that we will try to finish the trail marking on the weekend after the Convention, November 11th and 12th.

Among the things that have been discussed, actions that have been taken and plans that have been made:

The new trail routing was approved and has been partially marked.  We dropped the parking lot at the shipwreck.  The trail now has a loop from Baltic towards Garretson, to the Minnesota border on highway 11, up through Trent, then over and down through Dell Rapids and back to Baltic.  It will be nice to go out for a ride and not have to ride back on the same trail you went out on.  Of course we also still have the connection that runs up towards Madison.  Plans for the creation of the local trail maps have also been firmed up.
The plans for the 2018 State Convention in Sioux Falls are shaping up nicely.  A theme has been set.  The entertainment will be a ‘Casino Night’ that all can participate in.  Plans for the hospitality room at the 2017 Convention have been firmed up.

We are trying to be more active on our Web page and we now have a Facebook page.

We will be supporting a vintage snowmobile show at Power Brokers on October 28.  We will be helping with registration, selling food and administering the voting for the best vintage sleds.  

We will have a presence at both the Motoplex Open House (October 26) and the Interlakes Open House (November 2) trying to recruit new members.  We will also have a drawing for a prize at each open house.

Bob
Upcoming events:
· Thursday, October 19th – Club meeting at the Ramkota in Sioux Falls. Social hour/meal begins around 6:00 p.m. in the restaurant, meeting at 7:00 p.m. in the Boardroom.
· Thursday, October 26th – Presence at the Vern Eide Motoplex snowmobile Open House from 5:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m.

· Saturday, October 28th – Supporting the Vintage Snowmobile show at Power Brokers.
· Thursday, November 2nd – Presence at the Interlakes snowmobile Open House.

· Thursday, November 2nd – No Club meeting!  November club meeting was held on October 19.

· Friday, November 3rd and Saturday, November 4th – Annual South Dakota State Snowmobile Association convention in Brookings at the Days Inn.

· Thursday, November 9th – Avalanche Seminar at Vern Eide Motoplex 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.
· Thursday, December 7th – Club meeting, presumably at the Monarch in Renner.  Social hour/meal begins around 6:00 p.m., meeting at 7:00 p.m.

· Thursday, January 4th – Club meeting presumably at the Monarch in Renner.  Social hour/meal begins around 6:00 p.m., meeting at 7:00 p.m.
· Friday, January 12th through Monday, January 15th – Club ride in the Black Hills.

· Thursday, February 1st – Club meeting.

· Thursday, February 15th through Monday, February 19th – Iron River ride.

· Friday, February 23rd through Sunday, February 25th – Possible Yellowstone ride.

2017-2018 Officers:

President – Duane Duerr

310-8437
Vice President – Rich Kornmann
338-8820
Secretary – Bob Van Den Oever
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Treasurer -Hazel Seloover

332-8233
Board Members:

Johnny Houg
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